
Windy City Classic
Back in the days when it didn’t count, there was only one
yearly face-off between the Chicago cross-town rivals, the
Cubs and the White Sox.  It was called a number of things, but
when I was younger, I remember it being referred to as the
Windy City Classic.  No matter which side you cheer for, these
games are important to every sports fan in Chicago.  I even
remember cutting school one year to attend…

But now that there is something known as inter-league play,
there are 6 of these games a year, and they do count.  Today
was the opening game of one such series, and I am suffering
through it.  One of the rare Cubs games I’ve actually gotten
to watch on tv this year, it has to be broadcast by Sox
announcers, even though the game is being played at Wrigley
Field and the Cubs are the home team.  I cannot stand the Sox
announcers.  Not only do they stink as announcers (I would be
rich if I got paid for every time they’ve said “south-paw” –
some diversity in your subject matter, guys, please?), but
they are on their side.  So every time the White Sox make a
play, even though the crowd is booing, the announcers get
excited.  And I won’t even waste much time complaining about
the shouts of “Put it on the Board!” I’m subjected to every
time the Sox score runs.

There’s a lot at stake for this series – both teams are in
first place in their respective divisions, even though it must
be noted that the Cubs have a much better record – but I’m not
really minding the errands I have to run that will take me
away from today’s game.  Watching the Cubs lose to the Sox is
one  thing  if  that  happens,  but  hearing  these  horrible
announcers rub in every homerun or lucky play the Sox make is
a new brand of torture of which I’m glad to be relieved!
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